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Pursuant to Article 15, Section 4(D), of the parties' National Agreement, the Association submits 
this National-Level Grievance. 

In dispute is the Postal Service's failure to provide adequate relief for rural carriers who have 
been disproportionately affected by the exponential and sustained growth in parcel volumes 
delivered brought about by the COVID-19 pandemic and the resulting changes in consumer 
behavior. 

Beginning approximately March 15, 2020, the Union became aware of and began discussing 
with Labor Relations officials at Postal Service Headquarters, the increase in parcel volumes on 
rural routes and the need for relief on routes that were significantly affected by the increases. 
The parties continued to discuss the issue and the Union requested and was provided information 
on rural carrier work hours. The Union proposed a solution to the issue in the form of an MOU 
that would encourage providing auxiliary assistance to keep rural carriers from exceeding the 
evaluated work hours of the route and provide compensation at the overtime rate if and when the 
carrier did exceed the evaluated hours of the route. The Union waited weeks for a definitive 
answer to its proposed MOU. The Postal Service has been unwilling to provide any suitable 
relief in violation of the parties' National Agreement, including but not limited to Article 
9.2.A.1.t and Article 9.2.C.3.b. 
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